
No.98/DSP/9 
Government of India 

Central Vigilance Commission 
***** 

 
        Satarkta Bhawan, Block ‘A’, 
        GPO Complex, INA, 
        New Delhi- 110 023 
        Dated the 11th October 2002 
 
To 
 
  All Chief Vigilance Officers 
 
Subject:- Improving vigilance administration -  Action on anonymous/ 

pseudonymous complaints.     
                
 
Sir/Madam, 
 
  The undersigned has been directed to refer to the Commission's 
communication No. 3(v)/99/2 dated 29.06.1999 and the letter of even number dated 
31.01.2002, on the above subject, and to say that the Commission has reviewed the 
instructions contained in the aforesaid communications and reiterates that no action is to be 
taken by the departments/organisations, as a general rule, on anonymous/pseudonymous 
complaints received by them.  However, if any department/organisation proposes to look into 
any verifiable facts alleged in such complaints, it may refer the matter to the Commission 
seeking its concurrence through the CVO or the head of the organisation, irrespective of the 
level of employees involved therein. 
 
 
        Yours faithfully, 
 
 
                Sd/-  
          (K.L. Ahuja) 
            Officer on Special Duty 
 


